APRIL 5, 1989

There was a meeting at Zetta Hanna's house to discuss upcoming guild activities. Those present were Marty Frolli, Zetta Hanna, Jan Inouye, Violet Menoher, Carol Boyce, Colby Kline, and Laurie Ball.

We first discussed Judy Mathieson business:

-We'll meet there at 8:45. Zetta will bring brownies, iced tea, nametags, and Judy's lunch.Laurie will bring fruit. Violet will bring cheese and crackers. Multi-plugs — Carol, Jan, and Marty. Extension cords — Violet, Marty, Laurie, and Carol. Irons and boards — Zetta, Marty, Jan, and Violet. Marty — quilt stands. Zetta and Jan will each bring a slide projector; the GVCC has a screen. They also have chalk for the board. Their fee is \$50 — \$25 each for two rooms. —We'll take her to dinner at the Beachside. Since we need to be at the library by 6:30, we should make dinner reservations for 5:00; Zetta will do it. Jan will ask Judy if she wants to sell any of her wares; if so, we'll need to allow her time to set up. —Judy might spend Tuesday night as well as Wednesday at Jan's. There was talk of whether or not to take her to breakfast Thursday morning; we decided not to since she has to be at

Sally's that morning and will need to make an early start. May meeting:

-Betty Cavalucci will bring her group's Ugly Fabric Challenge.
-We won't need to put her up for the night since she'll be staying at the house in town she's working on.

-Jan doesn't think there will be any fees involved but will send her one of our contracts with a cover letter so that she might request some supplies if she needs to.

-We'll discuss this more at the May board meeting.

Other matters were discussed:

-Pauline Trout called Marty to apologize for the quality of her lecture and workshop last month. We wondered if we should offer an apology to the guild on behalf of her, and decided not to. If there are some individual complaints, we could explain things on a personal level.

-Word comes from Caroline that raffle quilt tickets will be ready for distribution at the April meeting. There will be 10 tickets per envelope. As incentive, a free 1990 membership will be given to the one selling the most tickets.

-Marty told us of her call from Earl Warren asking for much volunteer time from us with no compensation whatsoever. We all agreed it was right to shine them on.

-Holliday McManigal has had her baby - her fourth boy.

-The DeYoung Museum in San Francisco will be having an exhibit in the spring of 1990 that will be Amish quilts from the Esprit Collection.

-We'll ask Susan to write a letter to KCET requesting quilt -related programming; we can pass it at a future meeting for signatures. Should we send them a donation?

-Claire Hemke has asked that her Judy Mathieson workshop fee be refunded since jury duty has made it unlikely that she'll attend. Our policy has been that there be no refunds, although people could sell their spaces. However, we decided it would

be simpler and cleaner to just give Claire her money back.
-Ellie Wright has requested a drafting class. Zetta asked her
to contact Caroline about teaching this...she hasn't heard back
from either of them.

-Zetta told us that June Ryker, who is known for her innovative Log Cabin work, is good friends with Bev Waters. Bev says that June will send us information about her lectures and a price list. Zetta told us to keep her in mind for a program.

-Mary Shore has offered to show us her collection of miniature quilts.

-Doris Floyd is another program possibility; her topic is charm quilts. Both Jan and Carol have heard her speak and highly recommend her.

-We discussed taking a mid-meeting refreshment break as Pauline Trout suggested. We figured that would be too disruptive, but thought a chance to stand up and stretch before the evening's speaker would be a good idea.

-Our \$-raffle was discussed; since people's getting up to buy tickets once the meeting is in progress is too distracting, let's have one person go to the end of the rows and pass a basket - we'll be able to get those few extra dollars without the extra disruption.

-Katie Pasquini is moving to Ventura!!!

-Violet Menoher said that the Hospice committee has met again. They'll be calling the volunteers to see how they're doing. She said that she got some ribbon that Marge Hall will write on — it will say, "A gift from Coastal Quilters" — and that they'll then sew on the quilts. They might use their committee's \$50 to buy batting to distribute to those who can't afford it.

-Jan says that Lynn Sumter of Fresno will come speak for the price of a donated quilt. Her talk is of stories about the quilts that have been donated for their police department's work with children. Our Hospice committee will hold back a quilt suitable for a child; Jan will write to Lynn and ask if she could speak to us early next year.

Phone call committee should tell members this month about Judy Mathieson's lecture, that Show & Tell should be fan-oriented if possible, and to ask them to bring fabric and batting for the Hospice donation box. The next board meeting will be at Carol Boyce's home on May 3.